	                  

[bookmark: _GoBack]                        MINUTES of the MEETING of WONSTON PARISH COUNCIL (WPC)
       Held at 7.30pm on Wednesday 13th March 2019 in the Victoria Hall, Sutton Scotney



Present:                  Lucy Dowson, Andrew Wheeler, Clive Cook, Chris Whitehouse, Pauline Maunder, 
                               Charlotte Lance.
In attendance:         HCCllr Jackie Porter, WCCllr Stephen Godfrey, WCCllr Caroline Horrill.
Public                      2
Clerk                       Jocelyn Jenkins 



	
	      
	Minutes

	
	R

	1675
	1.1
	Apologies for Absence. Cllr Judith Polak.
	Closed
	

	1676
	1.2
	Any Declarations of Interest to be declared/dispensations agreed. Cllr Cook – Watercress Way (NPI).
	Closed
	

	1677
	1.3
	Minutes of the meeting of 13th February 2019 were agreed and signed.
	Closed
	

	
	2

	 Reports – the meeting adjourned during reports.
	
	

	
	2.1 
	The Public:  
Mags Wylie, Rural Housing Enabler, Action Hampshire: Mags explained that she is part of the HARAH (Hampshire Alliance for Affordable Rural Housing) partnership which seeks to provide affordable housing in rural parishes and was attending the meeting, with Javed Ditta, to discuss the proposal for further affordable housing in Wonston Parish.
Javed Ditta, Regional Development Manager, Hastoe Housing Association: Javid noted that he has been involved in affordable rural housing development for over 10 years. Hastoe is 57 years old and owns and manages over 7500 homes covering a large geographic area. Javid is based at Poundbury. Hastoe is renowned for high quality sustainable homes and is now particularly involved with passive house schemes which are environmentally sustainable and economic to run. The houses are more expensive but are sympathetic to their environment. Hastoe have been rural housing specialists for over 30 years and this is now the area which they focus on. Most schemes are of around 10 homes but there is no lower limit on site sizes. Approximately 100 – 150 homes have been built each year to date but this is likely to reduce to 60 to 80 per annum in future. Most affordable homes in Hampshire have previously been built by Hyde but Hastoe are now commencing a scheme in Basingstoke and have a further scheme in Hart which is at the planning stage. The nearest completed scheme is in Dorset.
	
	

	
	2.2
	The Police: No report.
	Closed
	

	
	2.3
	Report from HCCllr Jackie Porter: HCCllr Porter provided a written report (Appendix 1). She also noted the positive improvements made to the plans for the crossing by the Texaco garage and that both she and WCCllr Godfrey have been liaising with the Environment Agency over potential flooding alleviation. She advised that the Watercress Way held an information session last week and that contractors will start on site next week doing clearance work. 
	Closed
	

	
	2.4
	Report from WCCllr Caroline Horrill: WCCllr Horrill noted that the contract for grass cutting, litter collection, sweeping etc is due to be renewed and a survey is being undertaken to find out what parishes think is being done well and what needs to be improved. Major roads are to be cleared of litter soon and the paving in central Winchester is being cleaned.
In their budget, Winchester City Council have agreed to invest in projects for new car parks, flood alleviation and a new doctors surgery. A 0% increase in the City Council portion of the Council Tax has been approved and the Council have committed to providing 1000 more affordable homes over the next 10 years. The Local Plan review and SHELAA continue but housing numbers have still not been confirmed by the Government.
WCCllr Patrick Cunningham attended the meeting about the proposed incinerator in Barton Stacey and is briefing the other councillors. There are and will be a number of consultations on the proposal and a planning application is not expected for 9-12 months but Parish Councils can respond to the consultations and write to the Environment Agency etc
The Winchester Movement Strategy is to be considered next week and eight actions are going forward for approval. Park and rides are the number one priority with three new sites considered to be needed.
	
	

	
	2.5
	Report from WCCllr Stephen Godfrey: WCCllr Godfrey noted that the flood alleviation meeting with an Environment Agency representative was very positive and that the Environment Agency were seen to be accepting their responsibilities in the Parish and will be clearing from Bogmoor Sump to the river.
WCCllr Godfrey has received notes for proposed changes to the Flood Plan and will review these before holding a FLAG meeting.
A meeting is being held in Longparish on 20th March about the proposed Barton Stacey incinerator.
	
	

	
	
	The meeting resumed after reports. 
	
	

	1678
	3
	Correspondence received by the Clerk since the last meeting.
	
	

	
	
	The Council discussed and agreed actions for the following issues:
	
	

	1678.1
	3.1
	HCC Broadband Programme – Information on how residents can check whether they are able to receive superfast broadband. Details have been posted on the website.
	Closed
	

	1678.2
	3.2
	HCC Contingency Plan for Brexit – Notification that work is being undertaken on the A31 to enable its use as a holding bay for vehicles, if required. Noted.
	Closed
	

	
	
	Matters arising from the minutes of 13th February 2019.
The Council discussed updates and agreed actions for the following issues:
	
	

	1679
	4
	General Matters
	
	

	  1679.1
	1669.1
	Gratton Trust :
Fields in Trust Registration – The application has been postponed pending reaching a boundary agreement with the Gratton Surgery.
Boundary with the Gratton Surgery – A response is awaited from the Gratton Surgery.
Building repairs and extension – It has been indicated that the Scouts are still keen to be involved in plans to extend the pavilion but that a minimum size would be necessary for it to meet their requirements.
Lease The Clerk has responded to the questions asked by the solicitor in relation to the lease renewal and a response is now awaited.
	
Clerk

	

	1679.2
	 1669.2
	Post Office Crossing – Councillors Wheeler and Cook attended a very positive site meeting at the garage to review the plans for the crossing. New drawings have been prepared and the alignment of the path changed to bring it closer to the garage building. Two new gullies have been included to address the flooding problem at the site. Vegetation clearance has been undertaken which will greatly improve the sightlines for pedestrians.
	Clerk
	

	1679.3
	 1669.3
	Affordable Housing:
Hyde Housing – No further update received in respect of the vacant shared ownership property. Mags Wylie will send details of how an opening event could be undertaken.
Exception sites review – See details about Hastoe at 2.1 above who would be the development partner with HARAH of any future development.
	Clerk
	

	1679.4
	1669.4
	Emergency & Flood Plans –.See WCCllr Godfrey’s report at 2.5 above.
	Clerk
	

	1679.5
	1669.6
	Tree surveys – Active Tree Care Ltd have carried out a survey of the trees on the Gratton and identified four trees which require work being undertaken to make them safe. Due to the safety implications it was agreed to accept the quote for £750 net for the work.
	Clerk
	

	1679.6
	New
	Remembrance Sunday Parade – The Royal British Legion have requested that the Parish Council pay the cost of hiring a public address system for future Remembrance Sunday parades. It was agreed to pay the cost for the next ten years and to also consider purchasing a system for the parish if this would be useful to other groups in the parish.
	
	

	1680
	5
	PLAY AREAS
Council discussed and agreed actions for the following:
	
	

	1680.1
	1670.1
	Stoke Charity/Hunton Play Area (STCH&H) – Monthly/Annual Inspection – No new issues. The annual inspection report has been received. No major issues have been identified but some small repairs need to be considered.
Grass matting A repair is awaited by Alvian.
	Clerk
	

	1680.2
	1670.2
	Pigeonhouse Yard (PHY) Play Area – Monthly/Annual Inspection – No new issues. The annual inspection report has given a low risk score and there are only minor repairs to be considered.
Soakaway – No further update has been received.
	Clerk
	

	1681
	6
	HIGHWAYS  ISSUES  -  FOOTPATHS, GRIT BINS etc
Council discussed updates and agreed actions for the following:
	
	

	1681.1
	1671.1
	Noticeboards – The Landlord of the Wonston Arms has agreed to have the parish noticeboard re-sited at the pub. The Wonston Arms has won the CAMRA Pub of the Year 2019 award, a well deserved tribute for the hard work of the landlord and his staff in creating what has become a major community asset.
Correspondence has been received about the poor condition of the noticeboard at the allotments. The Clerk will respond but, pending any further correspondence, as the board is not used it was considered that it could probably be removed.
	Clerk
	

	1681.2
	1671.2
	Bin for Victoria Hall car park – The Clerk will continue to chase the outstanding bin requests.
	Clerk
	

	1682
	7
	PLANNING
	
	

	1682.1
	
	There were no new planning applications to be considered this month.
	
	

	1682.2
	1672.4
	Winchester Local Plan 2036 & Call for sites (SHELAA) – No further update has been received on the review by WCC of sites put forward to the SHELAA. Housing figures have still not been received from Government.
	
	

	1682.3
	New
	Barton Stacey Incinerator Proposal – It was agreed that all councillors would review the information provided about the incinerator proposal and formulate a response at the April meeting.
	
	

	1683
	8
	ACCOUNTS/Audit
	
	

	1683.1
	1673.1
	Balances: As at 28/02/19 General Reserves are £79,122.31 but after Earmarked Reserves are £12,539.31. Payments for March (detailed below) totalling £2115.51 were agreed by the Council.
	Closed
	

	
	
	
	Craig Townsend
	Hedge cutting (Gratton car park)
	60.00
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Winchester City Council
	Play area inspections
	89.90
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Winchester City Council
	Dog bins (October – March)
	390.00
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Littleton Landscapes
	SLR Sign movements 18/19
	624.00
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Hants Pension Fund
	February pension contributions
	124.47
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Jocelyn Jenkins
	February expenses
	106.90
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Active Tree Care Ltd
	Tree survey
	180.00
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Jocelyn Jenkins
	February salary
	540.24
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	2115.51
	
	
	
	
	
	
	



	
	

	1683.2
	1673.2
	Reserves – The revised allocation of reserves will be shown in the accounts for 2019/20. Off agenda.
	Clerk
	

	1683.3
	1673.3
	General Data Protection Regulations – Compliance work on records continues.
	Clerk
	

	1683.4
	New
	Clerk’s Salary Review – It was agreed to increase the Clerk’s salary in line with the National Joint Council for Local Government Services pay scales and allowances which were increased by 2% for 2018/19 and a further 2% for 2019/20.
	
	

	1684
	9
	Other Council Matters
	
	

	1684.1
	1674.1
	Parish Assembly 2019 – Potential speakers for the assembly were considered.
Litterpickers – Seven new volunteer litterpickers have been recruited and it was agreed that the Clerk should purchase any equipment which they require and that all the litterpickers should be invited to attend the Parish Assembly to receive their vouchers. 
	Clerk
	

	1684.2
	1674.2
	Publicity & Communications – Cllr Lance advised that she has set up a Parish Council Facebook page and that this is now operating. The CAB visit and Parish Assembly will be promoted through the page.
	
	

	9.15pm
	
	Next meeting - Wednesday 10th April 2019
	
	

	

Signed: Chairman …..…………….……………..... dated.........................................................
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